
GYMNASTICS for ALL 

Report + Accounts 2017 



Income Expenditure

Balance B/fwd from Current Account January 2016 £18,759.82

Balance B/fwd from Savings Account January 2016 £2,021.69

Interest from savings account £1.09

Competition £88,916.32

commission £3,268.73

NoS Payment £53.00

Expenditure from courses/RRD/GFA meeting room £1,334.24

Competitions £92,506.16

Committee Expenses £944.41

Purchases £5,022.18

Website £0.00

£113,020.65 £99,806.99

212,827.64

Profit/Loss for the year 13,213.66

Savings Account December 2016 £2,022.60

Current Account December 2016 £11,191.06

Assets - All written down (expensed) to P&L

Box 244.00 Nov-10

Vault 854.60 Nov-10

Vault run up *3 1,813.44 Mar-12

Vault landing mats *4 1,445.76 Mar-12

Gymnova 4 * springboards 1,189.45 Apr-12

Gymnova 2 foam blocks 670.32 Apr-12

Laptop computer 118.32 Oct-11

T2K 2 mats 720.00 Oct-13

Gymnova 3*boards 720.00 Oct-13

3 x New Laptops HP 1,668.48 Aug-14

1 x A3 Printer Brother 118.03 Sep-14

3x High elasticity springboard Gymnova 774.72 Nov-14

2x Vaulting horse with standard legs Gymnova 1,918.08 Nov-14

1 x Laptop computer 754.80 Jun-15

8 x Flex Roll 6.4m (21') Red 3,800.00 May-15

1 x Standard vaulting table 1,678.80 May-15

Transport trolleys 154.80 May-15

Mini springboard 198.00 May-15

1 x Apple iPad Air 2 and case 329.38 Oct-15

Flight boxes 1412.78 Sep-05

6 x Safety matts 2674.98 Feb-16

2 x Folding Mat for Mini Apparatus 391.66 Feb-16

23,650.40

GYMNASTICS FOR ALL



Treasurers Report 2016

End of Year Accounts Dec 2016

1 Year end bank balance = £  11191.06     (31st Dec 2015 was£18.8K )

2 Competitions entry fee remained the same to cover the cost of venue @ Redbridge

3

Over 2300 entrants in Spring but decreased no of entrants for Summer competition. Team Gym competition in November had lower entries in comparision to 

last year. 

4 Purchased more equipment for competitions. 

5

Received all outstanding invoices from GymData including invoices for 2016 except Summer competitions this totalled £13716.00. As stated Summer 2016 

competition we are still waiting for.

6 Spring competitions we brought in extra seating at a cost of £8353.80 This was not cost effective so were cancelled for Summer comps

7 Showforce were hired in for setup and dismantle for all weekends. They were also employed for security purposes. 

Comparison on the previous years accounts

Main variance is in the competitions - 4 weekends of GfA and 1 TeamGym - no of gymnasts in Summer were lower due to the closeness of the Spring 

competitions. Spring numbers were the highest they had ever been, but this was also the competition weekend we lost the most money (income/expenditure)
ComMedals/pins and ribbons have been purchased in bulk.

Rules Revision day held alongside GfA AGM and the appointment of an interim Chair until 2017

Opening balance for 2017 is lower than previous years due to additional competition expenditure in 2016. 

Current bank balance

Current acc £11191.06

Savings acc £2022.60

Total £13213.66

LONDON GYMNASTICS
Gymnastics for All

Chairman: Anita Merrick

� anitamerrick@yahoo.com

Treasurer: Tammy Curtis � curtis1009@hotmail.com 
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Discipline  Gymnastics for All 

Prepared By: Anita Merrick 

 
Highlights for previous year 

 
• New chair elected in July followed by TC appointments, including Treasurer, Disability Officer and Southern 

Competition organisers.  

• Introduction of new levels and new competition programme to develop progressive programme and make 

number of entries more manageable.  
• Feedback on new levels gathered at February Club Conference and fed into design prior to start of new 

competition programme. 

• Judging clinic held in April 2017 to help judges and coaches understand the new routines and vaults. 

Feedback saw further improvements to competition design. 
• Start of new competition programme in May with first zonal competition at Crystal Palace National Sports 

Centre, followed a couple of weeks later by first southern quads in Croydon. Both competition weekends ran 

smoothly and ahead of time, with both finishing early. Northern quads and zone held in June at Redbridge. 

• Good feedback from clubs and parents about the new system which will be developed going forward.   

 

 
Concerns 

 
• The new judging conveners and head judges did a great job in helping to upskill judges and improve 

knowledge of new levels, however, too many clubs didn’t provide judges or judges pulled out leaving spaces 

on panels that were difficult to fill at last minute. More clubs need to understand the importance of having a 

judge at a competition, as we can’t run without them. 
• Further education about volunteer expenses required as not all clubs aware. 

• Costs were kept down by a small number of volunteers doing much of the rigging / de-rigging themselves, 

however, this would have been made much easier if every club had provided volunteers to help.  

• Further equipment required to cater for new vaults, particularly blocks in the South 

 

 
Looking Forwards: 

 
• Build on feedback to develop new levels and programme, including revising L3 floor pin mark   

• Run another judging clinic in the Autumn 

• London GfA Final at Redbridge in November  

• Buy 4 x blocks for new vaults 

• The new competition programme and associated revision of products and rules has kept the TC busy. Going 

forward we will be looking at bursaries to encourage more judges and to run disability modules for coaches 

• Our next Technical Assembly day will be held on Sat 24 June at 19.30 at Redbridge 

 

 
 


